## VILLAGE OF MANLEY REGULAR MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 5, 2011

The regular meeting of the Village Board of Trustees was held on Wednesday, October 5, 2011 at 7:00 pm at the Manley Fire Barn. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Betty Meyer at 7:10 pm. Meyer informed the trustees and visitors of the Open Meetings Act posted on the board. Roll call was taken and present was Betty Meyer, Kevin Holdorf, Justin Plucknett and Denise Swenson.

**Review and Approval of Agenda** The agenda was previewed. Justin Plucknett made a motion to accept the agenda and Kevin Holdorf seconded. Motion carried.

**Public Forum** There was no one present to discuss any matters.

**Review and Approval of Minutes** The September 2011 minutes were presented by Swenson. Minutes were reviewed. Plucknett made a motion to accept the minutes. Holdorf seconded. Motion carried

**Water and Sewer Report** Dawn Holdorf was absent so Kevin Holdorf presented the report. Swenson made a motion to accept the report. Plucknett seconded. Motion carried.

**Treasurer's Report** Swenson presented the treasurer's report and bills. After review Plucknett made a motion to accept the report and bills as presented. Holdorf seconded. Motion carried.

**Review Correspondence** Betty Meyer informed the board that Terry Meyer and herself went around and dug up the manholes. They picked up risers in Gretna, placed them on the manholes and filled in around them. Meyer also presented information on the hole at the SW curve of Spur 13F and Elm St. She had contacted the State Department of Roads and Roloff about filling it in. The State is willing to share cost the repair. JEO and Roloff will be hired to repair. Swenson made a motion to have the hole filled with the State cost sharing. Plucknett seconded. Motion carried

Holdorf presented info from a retired representative on the closing of the post office.

Holdorf also told us that DHHS has mandated us to chlorinate our water system for 6 months for coliform. The water is safe to drink. The Village is given a sub-grant for up to \$5000 for clean water system improvements. The Village will look into having their own chlorinating equipment for chlorination clean water maintenance. Meyer checked out the requirements in the comprehensive plan for installing a fence. If the cost of the fence is under \$1000 no building permit is required. So the fence construction at 217 South St will not need a permit.

**Adjourn** Swenson made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 pm. Holdorf seconded. Motion carried.

The next meeting will be on November 2, 2011 at 7:00 pm at the Manley Fire Barn.